July 14, 2008

Mr. Joseph Rexwinkle Current Planner Lawrence-Douglas County Metropolitan Planning Office City Hall, East 6th Street, PO Box 708 Lawrence, Kansas 66044-0708

Dear Joseph,

Thank you for taking the time to meet with me on Friday about our film project, Earthwork. We are very excited to be working in Lawrence and showcasing our wonderful downtown area!

As mentioned, we would like to request permission to close both sides of Massachusetts Street on August 4 between 8th and 9th Street. In addition, we would like 4 parking meters on each side of the street, bagged going north from 8th Street. It has been suggested that these meters be bagged and barricades in place starting at 5P on Sunday, August 3rd so as to keep cars from being in these spaces when we officially arrive at 6A on August 4th.

We would also like to have barricades and police officers at both 8th and 9th to prohibit North/South vehicular traffic from entering onto Massachusetts Street. Traffic on 9th Street going east and west can continue to flow. We will need to have intermittent traffic control going north and south on Massachusetts near the intersection at 8th street, during filming currently scheduled in the morning, as our scene takes place in the 70's and we will not want to see any newer vehicles.

We will post production assistants on the sidewalks to ensure the safety of customers as well as to intermittently control foot traffic on the street during actual filming.

We will be working with Martin Moore to secure parking for our basecamp operations on the grass at the corner of 9th and New Hampshire.

I am attaching a script and a letter of support from Downtown Lawrence, Inc. Please let me know if I can answer questions or supply additional information.

Kindest regards,

Patti Broyles Watkins Production Manager

Earthwork

Cc: Jonathan Douglass, City of Lawrence

Patti Breyleswathing